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Mrs. Kendall 4th grade class

Dear Parents, 


Welcome to room 26!  I know that this will be a positive year for your child as we will build on past successes.  We have many exciting things to learn in fourth grade.  Each day I will support and encourage your child’s academic and social development.  I am looking forward to a great school year.

Below is important information about our class:

1. School hours are 8:00-3:00 pm.  Students should line up on the basketball courts when the warning bell rings at 7:50.
2. This year we will have a new addition to the school schedule. We will have a morning recess from 9:00 to 9:15 each morning.
3. Lunch/Recess is from 12:10-12:50 p.m.  Your child may bring a lunch or purchase school lunch; also you can pay for the lunches on-line. (See the cafeteria worker for more information on the various payment plans). **Lunch will come first, then recess.
4. Snack Time-We will be having a snack time in the morning block.  You are welcome in sending a small snack with your child to school for snack time.

5. Specials are one week at a time.  Make sure that your child wears the proper attire like good and comfortable shoes for P.E.  
6. The supplies are listed on my website that tells the many supplies that will help your child be ready for school.

7. Please label any items your child brings to school with his/her name.  Please do not let students bring toys.  Toys are not allowed in the classroom.

8. Homework in my class will consist of math facts, reading passages, and spelling practice.  I believe homework shows the student’s progression and gives them practice; please make sure your child does their homework every night.  Expect about 35-40 minutes of homework Monday through Thursday.  There will be no homework on Friday. 
My Philosophy of Assessment

My expectations are high, and students in my class will be encouraged to do their very best.  I hope my philosophy of assessment will help your child towards success.  “Assessment is a valuable tool to a teacher” (Legler, 49). I have taught in two other districts and have had my share of administering many kinds of assessments.  I believe that by using authentic assessments I will direct my teaching specifically to your child.  What are authentic assessments, some of you may wonder? Let me explain, in general authentic assessments allow me to tailor the lessons to the students through using the curriculum.  Moreover, there are three parts to my philosophy of assessment and I will tell the details of how these pieces of assessment ultimately focus on the progression of your child.  

First, I believe in authentic lessons.  The main reason for authentic testing is to “take a closer look at how children learn and what strategies they use” (Legler, 49).  I like to use real world experiences in class to show students that they can use their knowledge outside of school.  For examples when we practice percents, I can show them that math is used to find how much an item is that is on sale.  

Second, I believe in many types of authentic assessments.  Some examples of assessments that can check for understanding are: anecdotal notes, and quizzes.  There are many more ways to assess the student’s in my class but I want to have the students work on real work.  As they are able to produce meaningful work that will help them “comprehend and respond to the texts, it can be chosen or imposed that challenge them, their efforts to craft statements that bring some order to this otherwise chaotic world” (Probst, 51).  I will be able to help them comprehend the work through watching your child and thinking of ways to help them grow.  Also, in writing I keep portfolios to show their progression through their writing abilities.  My main focus is to strengthen their ability to think. 

Third, I believe the classroom should be created into a community, so we can depend on each other.   An example of a community building activity is at the beginning of the year every student will bring in three items that describe who they are.  The next day they can share their items with the class.  “Each individual has a story to tell, and often our own stories only become known through talk and sharing first” (Davalos, 3).  There should be opportunities for each student to be celebrated so the whole class can get to know each other.  Through many more community building activities the class can learn from each other and feel comfortable in a learning environment.  
Homework Policy

Homework is an essential part of fourth grade because it reinforces the skills taught at school and it will increase retention. It also develops a sense of responsibility and work ethic. It is important that your child set aside sufficient time each afternoon or evening to work on his/her homework. It is equally important that you make yourself available to help your child with their assignments and check to make sure it is completed and accurate before it is turned in.


Since fourth grade is a “transition” year to the intermediate grades, your child may have slightly more homework than in previous years. Please understand it is not my belief to bog down children with hours of homework a night and I know that many students have other obligations such as sports and music lessons.  If their work has been completed in class, then the homework and reading log should not take more than 40 to 50 minutes to complete each day. Homework may include; Spelling and Math. 


Homework will be sent home nightly. It is to be completed that evening and brought back the next day for full credit. Late homework is accepted, but do not let it become a habit.  Also, homework will be given to the student again to complete during their recess time if it is not turned in on time.  Homework is very important for success.
Bimonthly emails for class updates and Communication

I look forward to getting to know each one of you and working with you to ensure your child has an exciting and successful year. Remember I strongly believe that communication is essential to your child’s success. Please feel free to contact me either via e-mail or by phone. I will make every effort to return your call or e-mail in a timely manner. Your concerns are important to me. I will be sending bimonthly emails to remind students and parents of upcoming events, assignments, and tests.  
Discipline Policy

I firmly believe that your child deserves the most positive educational climate possible for academic growth. Our school-wide expectation is TRACK-Trustworthy, Respectful, Accountable, Collaborative, and Kind.
Class Discipline:
Level One: Verbal Warning: GREEN

Teacher warns student to stop behavior

Level Two: Redirection: YELLOW


Teacher redirects to reinforce positive behavior
Level Three: Lunch Detention: ORANGE

Student stays in classroom with teacher during their lunch time with a note about their behavior. Second option is a buddy room with a Think Sheet and a phone call home about given behavior.
Level Four: Infraction: RED

Teacher phones parent to inform them of student infraction

Incentives


There are many times students will receive positive incentives from the teacher.  They may receive a Bobcat Buck, a prize from the prize box, or positive praise for wonderful behavior, showing kindness to others, giving service, doing well on class activities, and many more positive actions. 
Birthdays

If you wish to bring treats for your child during their birthday, the best time is after lunch.  You may bring cupcakes or cookies.  Please do not send drinks.  I am always excited to celebrate a birthday in class.

I am looking forward working with you and your child this year.  

Sincerely, 

Cotylee Kendall

Email:  ckendall@laveeneld.org
Phone: (602) 304 2020 ext. 3656
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
We have read and understand the above policies and procedures.  By signing this paper, we understand what is expected in the classroom.

__________________________________



Parent’s signature

Date

__________________________________

_______________________
Student’s signature

Date


Student’s Name-Print
